## Fiscal Comments Commission Meeting July 26, 2022 Regular Meeting

Policy Report PWD No. 22-35 Consider Low Bid for Construction of the 2022 Sanitary Sewer I & I Project City Project No. 2022-982

The City Commission awarded a contract to George Butler Associates (GBA) on February 12, 2019, for the design of the Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation and Replacement Project. GBA completed the project design work, but the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic placed the Inflow & Infiltration (I & I) construction work on hold. Work on the I & I construction project is scheduled to resume in 2022. During the 2022 Operating and CIP Budget process, the City Commission approved \$1,215,730 for the rehabilitation of sanitary sewer lines.

The 2022 I & I construction project was advertised in the Leavenworth Times and on-line at Drexeltec.com. Bids were opened on July 20, 2022, at City Hall. The lowest qualified bid was from Westland Construction, Inc. in the amount of \$749,101.

Below is a recap of the qualified bids that were received by the City:

Company	City	Total Bid
Westland Construction, Inc.	Basehor, KS	\$749,101.00
Harris Excavating & Construction, LLC	Lathrop, MO	\$796,886.00
Infrastructure Solutions, LLC	Lenexa, KS	\$821,373.67
Linaweaver Construction, Inc.	Lansing, KS	\$974,660.00

Staff recommends the City Commission approve the low base bid received from Westland Construction, Inc. in an amount not to exceed \$749,101 for the 2022 Sanitary Sewer I & I Project.